
Enu CHA 

ROSEMELLIN SCHOOL NEWS 

Friday 24th 
March 2023 

 

Issue 22 

SCHOOL CONTACTS 

Phone: 01209 712313  / Text: 07786207779  

www.rosemellin.cornwall.sch.uk 

 

TERM DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

Monday 3rd—Friday 14th April - Easter Holidays 
Monday 1st May - Bank Holiday 
Monday 8th May—Coronation Bank Holiday 
Monday 29th May—Friday 2nd June—Half term 
Monday 24th July-Tuesday 25th July—School closed to pupils 
Wednesday 26th July—Summer Holidays 
 

 

Dinners: (www.parentpay.com) 

Next week we are on Chartwells’ menu week 1 

 

Our 4Rs are: 
Resilience, 

Reflectiveness, 

Resourcefulness, 

Relationships.  

 

 

BEAMS OF THE WEEK 

 

FISTRAL— Piran U for working hard and showing great effort 

CRANTOCK— Zak B for not giving up with his scissor skills!  

LAMORNA— Aria C for following all of the golden rules  

MAENPORTH— Theo E-M for being resilient and always trying his best  

GODREVY— Lilee-Ella for a great start to her class 

PORTHMEOR— Kirsten S for the effort she’s putting into her reading 

and handwriting  

PORTHCURNO— Jaxon for being a good role model 

SWANPOOL— Poppy R for being resilient and trying hard with her 

handwriting 

CADGWITH— Elsie K for working hard in class all week 

POLZEATH— Mason T for being reflective and trying hard with his 

writing  

HARLYN— Ella H for listening well and working hard consistently  

PERRANUTHNOE— Lucas for working really hard at producing more 

writing, and reading at home  

GWENVOR— Liam T for a consistently impeccable attitude to all his 

studies  

KYNANCE— Evie R for the super effort she is putting in to improving her 

understanding in maths  
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CONTACT DETAILS 

 

It is very important that we have the correct contact details for parents/

carers. We need to have a minimum of 3 contacts per child please. 

If you have moved house or changed your number please contact the office to 

let us know either by text, class dojo or email. Thank you. 

 

 

PARKING  

 

Please can parents refrain from parking or turning around in the access road or 

in the staff car park leading to the main reception, this is STAFF ONLY parking 

and unfortunately staff are finding it difficult to park which ultimately will delay 

them being in class to look after your child. 

WE ARE A CASHLESS SYSTEM AND MONEY NEEDS TO 
BE PAID ONLINE 

 

Please make sure your child’s dinner money account is topped up with credit at the beginning of the week. 

We can send you a reminder password or print a barcode for you to pay cash at a pay point if preferred. 

If your child is in arrears you will need to provide them with a packed lunch. 

HOW IT WORKS: 

In the morning your child will order a school dinner at registration time. 

When they collect it from the canteen they will be marked off on the dinner list.  

The office will deduct £2.41 from their account. 

 

If you have any questions regarding school money please 
contact the office. 
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Congratulations this week goes to Seren for   
achieving 4th place in gymnastics. Well done!  
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The PTFA are working hard with local businesses for donations also. Perhaps you own a business or the company you 
work for would like to donate. Vouchers are most welcomed and can be Colour Co-ordinated. 

 

One suggestion which has worked well with other schools is for groups of parents to come together to jointly donate a 
prize, this helps families out with costs and potentially enhances the Raffle ticket sales. 

 

Look out for our stall on Trevithick Day. 

 

If sales go well the funds will be used to subsidise a Top Secret mission in June and towards Leavers hoodies. 
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Miss Sargent’s Message 

Incredible Art! 

On Wednesday I went into Harlyn class and was blown 

away with the art work they had been doing. They were 

inspired by the artist Asya Kozina who uses paper to 

create intricate headpieces. 

The class had clearly invested a lot of effort, thought and 

patience into creating some fantastic pieces of art. 

There was a pineapple, sun, curls and swirls to name but 

a few. Paper is not the easiest medium to work with but 

their work was incredible. Well done Harlyn!  

Poetry 

This week I was working away in my office when I heard Porthcurno rehearsing a poem that I learned when I 

was young and then taught my two daughters. I couldn’t resist but go into the class and join in with the ‘There 

was an old woman who swallowed a fly…’ poem. If your child is in that class, ask them to perform it to you – 

it’s such fun.  

 

Prime Drinks and Football Cards 

After much careful consideration we have come to the decision that Prime Drinks (including the bottles even if 

filled with other drinks) and football cards will not be allowed in school. There have been ongoing issues 

where both of these items are causing heated disagreements and missing bottles and cards which is resulting 

in children becoming very upset. Both Prime Drinks and Football Cards are costly and we don’t want any    

further upset. If children do bring these into school, they will be confiscated, kept in a safe place and returned 

to the child at the end of the day. We thank you in advance for your support in this matter. 

 

Eggciting times  

Next week sees the traditional Rosemellin Egg Rolling. Please make sure your child brings a hard boiled egg 

into school on Wednesday so that they can take part. (I’ll shall be loving preparing mine so that I can take 

part!) 

 

D  I   S   C   O  

Thank you to those of you who have paid for your child/ren to attend the disco on Friday. Preparations are 

well underway and we can’t wait to see the children come to school in their party clothes.  

 

Fond Farewell 

Unfortunately, we will be saying farewell to Mrs Garland (teaching assistant) at the end of term. She joined 

Rosemellin again in September having worked here previously. We wish her all the very best in her new     

venture. 

 


